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: KEEYON -

Campus Calzndar

FRIDAY, 12/3:

8:30am--8:30pm Mini-Art Show & Sale ) Colburn Gallery
9 :00am~-4 : 30pm CRITIQUE DYNAMICS WORKSHOP with Douglas Stewart Bexley Hall
11:30am~1:30pm Luncheon Caf§ Alumni House
TBA WOMEN'S BASKETBALL — GLCA TOURNAMENT De Pauw
3:00pm Food Committee Meeting Upper Dempsey
4 :00pm-6:00pm Karate Practice Fieldhouse
4:15pm KENYON SYMPOSIUM: Joan Straumanis and Robert Haubrich, "Human Socio-Biology: Bio Aud

A Friendly Debate"
5:15pm Shabbat Service Beth Chaim
T7:00pm MEN'S BASKETBALL &~ CASE-WESTERN TOURNAMENT Case Western
T:30pm Tai Chi Chuan Philo
8:00pm KENYON COLLEGE CHOIR CONCERT: Haydn's "Creation" (See Below) Ernst Center
8:00pm KFS: The Conformist #3 in Bertolucoi Festival Rosse
10:00pm KFS: Sacco and Vanzetti Rosse

SATURDAY, 12/4:

9:00am—-4 : 30pm CRITIQUE DYNAMICS WORKSHOP with Douglas Stewart Bexley Hall
9:00am PRE-DEPARTURE ORIENTATION -~ OCS Bio 210

All Day CHRISTMAS CRAFTS: The 13th Annual Gambier Craft Show & Sale Ernst Center
10:00am Recycling (See Below) Recyoling Garage
10: 30am Afro-Jazz Modern Dance Class Dance Studio
11:00am UJS BAGEL BRUNCH (See Below) Weaver Cottage
TBA WOMEN*®S BASKETBALL ~ GLCA TOURNAMENT De Pauw
1:30pm=-8:30pm Mini-Art Show & Sale Colburn Gallery
1:30pm Hika Staff Meeting Hika Office
5:45pm SENIOR CLASS DINNER (Entertainment by the Generics) Peirce Great Hall
7:00pm MEN'S BASKETBALL - CASE-WESTERN TOURNAMENT Case-Western
8:00pm SPANISH THEATER PRODUCTION: El Amor de Don Perlimpfi con Belisa en su Jardfﬁ IC

and Historias Para Ser Contadas

8:00pm Friday Fellowship {Note correct day) Hanna 213
8:00pm KFS: Southern Comfort Rosse

9:00pm MEN'S SWIMMING — Mike Peppe Invitational Ohio State Univ,
10:00pm KFS: The Conformist #3 in Bertolucci Festival Rosse

SUNDAY, 12/5:

8:00am Said Eucharist Chapel

9:30am Choir Rehearsal Chapel

10: 30am Matins & Communion Chapel

11:00am Quaker Meeting — All Welcome Asc 109
1:30am-83: 30pm Mini-Art Show & Sale Colburn Gallery
1:30pm Hika Staff Meeting Hika Office
23:00pm WOMEN'S OPEN DIALOGUE: Joan Straumanis, "Generio Lepguage" Peirce Lounge
23;00pm SPANISH THEATER PRODUCTION: El Amor de Don Perlimpin con Belisa en su Jardfn  KC

and Historias Para Ser Contadas

3:00pm Black Student Union Meeting BSU Lounge
3:30pm-5:30pm Career Development Center Open ) Gund Commons
3:30pm RECITAL: John Benjamin and Oneida Estrella, duo pianists Rosse

4:30pm Roman Catholic Mass Chapel

6:30pm Student Council Meeting Bio 210

8:00pm FIRST STEP - Focus (See Below) Women's Center
8:00pm KFS: Sacco and Vanzetti Rosse

10:00pm KFS: Southern Comfort Rosse
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MEN'S BASKETBALL VS URBANA: Kenyon 46, Urbana 45 Scor ' 4 600 g
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COURSE CHANGES FOR THE SECOND SEMESTER may be made 12/3 and 12/6-8 at the Registrar's Office.

PHILOSOPHY 92: Current Controversies in the Philosophy of Biology, a new course, will be offered 2nd semseter by Profs. Joan
Straumanis (Phil.) and Margaret Waterman (Bio.). Class meeting times are Mon. 7-8pm, Thurs. 7-9pm. For written des—
cription, ocall PBX 2117; for other information, call either inatructor.

MATH 16 - 2nd semester: If you are registered for 2nd semesier and plan to drop, please let Mr. Fesq know - PBX 2360. If
you were closed out and still want to enroll, please let Mr. Fesq know. Thank you.

SENIOR HISTORY MAJORS: The official description of the Comps assignment is available from Mrs. Sparlin in Seitz House.

MUSIC SCHOLARSHIPS: All students interested in applying for a scholarship for individual instruction in applied musioc for
the 2nd semester should pick up an application in the Music Dept. office, L Rosse 20, between i-4pm Mon., 12/6
through Thurs., 12/16. Deadline for applications is 4:00pm on 12/16.

KENYON IN GREECE: Students interesied in participating in an archaeological expedition to Greece this summer, please call
Harianne Mills, PBX 2293, Asc 318, for details.

WINTER VACATION OPPORTUNITY: Research assistant in biology. Minimum wage. MNust have dexterity. Call PBX 2383 to leave
name and phone PBX or number.

SENIORS: If you will return your yellow checklist next week to the CDC, we will make sure that you have a yellow folder
of information relevant to your interests before you go home for semester break. More yellow checklists in CIC.

"RESUMES FOR SUMMER JOBS" — a 1-hour session of advice and assistance will be held on Mon., 12/6 at 4:00pm and will be
repeated on Wed., 12/8 at T:00pms All sessions are in the CIDC.

“JOB INTERVIEWS," a 1-hour explanation and discussion will be held Tues.,, 12/7 at 7pm in the CDC., It will be repeated
Thurs., 12/9 at 4pm and in January. :

CDC BULLETINS were delivered to all dorm rooms on Monday. If your room did not receive one, call PBX 2165.

PRESIDENT JORDAN will hold an open hour for students on Mon., 12/6 from 2330pm-3:30pm.

PAYCARDS ARE DUE TODAY, Fri., 12/3 by 4:00pm in Mr. Tutchings' office, Late cards will not be accepted. Please be sure
you have signed the card and that you have completed tax forms.

RICHARD KENNINGTON, Dept. of Philosophy, Catholic Univ., will leoture on "Francis Bacon and the Invisible Revolution,"
Mon., 12/6 at 8:00pm in Bio Aud.

CELEBRATE THE 250TH ANNIVERSARY of Haydn's birth by coming to hear his finest choral work, "The Creation" on Fri., 12/3 at
8:00pm in the Ernst Center. The Kenyon College Choir will be accompanied by a 40-piece orchestra for the performance.
Tickets available in the Musio Dept. office and from Choir members. Students with ID — $1; others $3.50.

THE TOMSICH ARENA in the Ernst Center will be closed this Friday due to the concert. All other facilities will be open.
On Sat., 12/4, due to the Craft Fair, the arena will again be closed. The Fieldhouse will be open for regular usage,

DUO PIANISTS JOHN BENJAMIN AND ONEIDA ESTRELLA will perform a recital Sun., 12/5 at 3:30pm in Rosse, Mr. Benjamin is a
graduate of Mt. Vernon High School; Ms. Estrella is a graduate of the High School of Music and Art in NY, Both are
juniors at the Univ, of Akron. Their program includes music for 2 pianos by Bach, Mozart, Schumann and Dvorak.

DON'T MISS THE OPPORTUNITY to see Kenyon students perform two Spanish plays directed by Prof. Alonso Alegrfa. They will
be presented Sat., 12/4 at 8:00pm and Sun., 12/5 at 2:00pm in the KC. The plays are El Amor de Don Perlimpin con
Belisa en su Jardin by Federioco Garofa Lorca and Historias Para Ser Contadas by Osvaldo Dragdn. Admission is free.

A copy of the translation of the Loroca work is on reserve under Spanish 73 in the Library.

THE OPERA WORKSHOP PERFORMANCE of The Happy Prince, which was to have taken place on Sun., 12/5 at 8:00pm in Bolton, has

been postponed due to lack of funding. The Opera Workshop plans 2 performances during 2nd semester, however.



CONCERT ROYAl, and the New York Baroque Dance Co. will perform Sat., 12/4 at 8:30pm in Battelle Auditorium, 505 King Ave.,
Columbus, A rare opportunity to see French court dance, in costume, with an ensemble of Baroque instruments. Music
by Monteverdi, J.S. Bach, Handel, Telemann. For more information, call Mr. Taylor, PBX 2180.

JOSEPH SLATE, PROF. OF ART at Kenyon, will autograph copies of his new children's book, How Little Porcupine Played Christ-
mas, at a reception for Mr. Slate at the Kenyon College Bookstore on Wed., 12/8 from 7:30-8:30pm. Refreshments served.

SCRIPTS ON RESERVE in the Library for a senior thesis production Two for the Seesaw. Auditicns for 1 male will be held
after Christmas break.

IT FEELS LIKE SPRING OUTSIDE, but it's already nearly time for the Turn-of-the-Century Christmas Waltz on Sat., 12/11
at 9:00pm until midnight in Peirce Hall, For those who need to learn to waltz, lessons will be held next Thurs. &
Fri., 12/9-10. The Waltz is not just for couples, so don your turn-of-the-century attire and enjoy this special eve-
ning. Tickets are $2.

DO YOU KNOW WHAT THE FIRST STEP IS? It is a group of concerned, trained students willing to help out in a time of personal
need when no other source seems appropriate. Our lines are open tonight and tomorrow night from 7:30pm-3:30am.

Want to find out more about FIRST STEP? Call PBX 2626 during open hours; we will gladly answer your questions.

ON THURSDAY, 12/9 in Upper Dempsey from 5:15-6:45pm, there will be a symbolic dinner with rice and broth for World Hunger.
For every student that comes, ARA will donate 60¢ to Oxfam—America, a non-profit organization concerned with world
hunger. The more participation, the more money and awareness. Please come! Thanks., ?8: Andrea, PBX 2430,

SIGN-UP FOR THE CHRISTMAS PORT COLUMBUS AIRPORT SHUTTLES WILL BE the week of 12/6—10 in the KC, M-W-F from 1lam—1pm
and Tu-Thurs from 10am-1pm. Shuttles will run from Sat., 12/18 through Thurs. am 12/23. You must sign up to get
on a shuttle to the airport.

ALL STUDENT ORGANIZATION LEADERS: The Activities Office needs a list of your organization's members by 12/8. This informa-—
tion is needed to update student files. If you have questions, call the Activities Secretary, PBX 2139.

THE OWL CREEK SINGERS are once again singing Carol-ou-Orams on 12/13 and 15, You can sign up for a time slot at dinner
the week of 12/6. Cost is 2 songs for $3. Spread some Christmaa cheer and send a carol to a friend!!

WANT TO MAKE MONEY: Sell your books through the Co-op Bookstore. Bring by any books that are used for 2nd semester courses
between now and exams or call PBX 2413,

TAKING THE GRE OR GMAT: The Co—op Bookstore has Cliff's preparation guides for both exams. Stop by or call PBX 2413.

ALL GROUPS, ORGANIZATIONS AND CLASSES: Make plans now - the next Student/Faculty Brunch is Sun., 12/12, Instructions
which have been made painstakingly clear on how to sign up will be posted in the Activities Sce'y's office in the
SAC on Mon., 12/6. Sign-up begins then and is on a first-come, first-served basis. Any group not following
sign-up procedure will be denied seating.

PICTURES OF THE DANCE CONCERT are available for 40¢ a print. See the display on the window of Mrs. Patton's office in the
Dance Studio for details. Orders must be made before 12/10.

ALL FLAMMABLE CEILING HANGINGS are in violation of State Fire Codes and must be removed at once.

FORMS FOR USE OF THE Social Board sound system are now available in the SAC.

STUDENTS ARE REMINDED THAT THERE IS NO PARKING on South Campus other than in the Main Student Parking Lot. Illegally
parked vehicles cause a major hazard and delay snow removal efforis. Vehicles found in violation of the motor
vehicle regulations will be towed at the owner's expense.

FACULTY: The National Academy of Sciences solicits applications from American scientisis at the doctoral level who wish
to visit Hungary (in faot, to any of the East European countries) for up to 12 months during oalendar year 1984,
for research under the provisions of the scientific exchange agreement between the two countries, The deadline for
applications is 3/1/83. For further information write to the Naticnal Academy of Sciences, Commission on Inter-
national Relations, 2101 Constitution Ave., NW, Washington, DC 20418,

JUNIORS INTERESTED IN ADVANCED DIRECTED RESEARCH opportunities in the natural and social sciences: Consider the Oak
Ridge National Laboratory for fall semester of senior year. This is an approved off—campus program - for seniors
only. No petition necessary. Follow regular OCS procsdures, See Prof. Johnson and/or Ms, Dwyer before vacation
for information and applications.

FIRST STEP; All current Peer Helpers: Remember to bring your datebooks; we will be doing the schedule for exam week.
Seniors: dress nicely; we'll get the picture taken for the yearbook.

DANCERS: The video tape of the fall concert will be shown Fri., 12/3 at 7:00pm in Peirce TV lounge.

CERAMIC ARTISTS: Please sign up to man the sale booth at the Craft Sale. We need people for an hour sometime between
10:30am-4pm plus people to set up and tear down. 78: Miesy, 427-4475 or Cindy, PBX 2409.

LOOKING FOR A GOOD TIME? Come to the UJS Bagel Brunch on Sat., 12/4 at Weaver Cottage starting at 11am-and enjoy yourself!

ANYONE WHO WOULD LIKE TO or who does Reoycling, we will have our yearbook photo taken this Sat., 12/4 during our usual
reoycling (10am at the garages).

ALL OAPP VOLUNTEERS: If you use college transportation, it is very important.that you stop by the OAPP office any week-
day am between 10-11am to notify us of which days you will be volunteering during the last weeks of class and finals.

THE FRIENDS OF THE MENTALLY RETARDED will be going to the Developmental Center this Sun., 12/5 at 1:15pm. Meet in McBride,

HARCOURT MEMBERS: Everyone is required to help set up for our party Sat., 12/4. Meet at 3pm in the Independent Lounge in
0ld Kenyon. It is mandatory that all attend to set up. ?8: Call Meg, PBX 2239.

HARCOURT CLUB: I must have the final list of members going to brunch at the Bryn Mawr on Sun,, 12/12 by Sun.pm 12/5!!! If
you don'tknow if you have signed up, the list will be in the Harcouri box in the SAC. All those who sign up to go
are responsible for the 36 cost regardless if they go or nots —Betsy Dellinger, PBX 2488,

HARCOURT CLUB: Anyone who has or can get ahold of Christmae lights for the party, please call Ginna, FBX 2433.

HEALTH SERVICE COMMITTEE: Meeting Mon.,12/6 at 4:45pm in Gund Snack Shop. All members and other people interested are
invited to discuss what we've done, what we're doing, and what we may do.

COSTUMES, COSTUMES, COSTUMES! All those who have signed up for the costume crew for CGetti Out, there will be an organ-
izational mezting Mon,, 12/6 at 4:10pm in the Bolton Costume Shop. Others interested are also welcome. ?s: Paul,

PBX 2446.

ANY SENIORS interested in contributing photographic talents toward a senior class slide presentation to be shown senior
week, please call Deb Cooperman, PBX 2451 or leave'your name in the Sr. Class Comm. box in the SAC, or with a
S.C. Comm, member, We need someone to take photos at the dinner Sat., 12/4.

SENIORS: Senior Class Committee questionnaires are due 12/4!! Don't forget that tomorrow is the Senior Class Dinner!

SENIORS: We would really like to get as many of you to the dinner as possible - if you did not get a ticket for our
dinner, don't worry — you do not need onel!l See you at the dinner at 5:45pm 12/4!

MATHER RESIDENTS: All matters pertaining to the new Coke machine (refunds, complainta) should be referred to Julie Curtis,
first fl. RA.

ALL KENYON STUDENT EMPLOYEES for ARA Services at Peirce Hall presently working: You have until 12/14 to contact Dale
Slavin, Nancy Scitz or Tony Pantoni in order to keep your present position. After 12/14, it will be first-come,
first-served.

THERE WILL BE A MEETING 12/7, Tues., at 4:15pm in the Green Room for anyone interested in working on the costume crew
and/or the scene crew for Peter and the Wolf — KCDC Production. ?7s: Call Daisy, PBX 2417.

MEN WANTED: Tenors specifically who are interested in singing with ihe Chasers. For audition information, call Anne,
PBX 2425 or Donata, PBX 2451.

ORIENTATION COMMITTEE MEETING: Mon., 12/6 at 9:00pm in the Gund Snack Shope

ALL MEMBERS OF THE KATHARINE HEPBURN FAN CLUB: We're going to have a short (15 min,) meeting on Mon., 12/6 at 4:15pm
in front of Rosse. Our yearbook photo will also be taken at that time, so please be therel! ?s: Ed, PBX 2301,

WOULD ANYONE LIKE TO HELP START AN APO CHAPTER? If so, please call Lance, PBX 2436, or Matt, PBX 2428.

STUDENT ORGANIZATIONS: Supplementary Budget Hearings will be the week affer vacation. If you want funds for next semester,
sign up in the SAC by 12/10. Don't forget. No exceptions will be made.

ANY FRESHMAN WISHING to be conaidered ror co-editor of Forewords, the freshman literary magazine, should sumbit a letter of in-
tent to his/her wing. rep or to McBride 114 by 12/10. Any ?8: See your wing rep.

LETTERS OF INTENT FOR ALL-COLLEGE EVENTS are due Fri,, 12/3, tocay at 4pm in the Student Council Sec'y's box in the SAC.
Lettere may also be given to any Exec. Comm. memusr before the 12/5 weeting at 6:30pm.

THERE IS AN OPENING for an irdependent on Housing Committiee. Lettere of intent are due in the Housing Committee box in
the SAC by 11:00am on Tues., 12/7. 7?81 Call Harvey, PBX 2252,

SOCCER PLAYERS and anyone elso who is linierested: We will be playing indoor every Monday, Wecdnesday, & Friday, starting
tonight, Fri., 12/3 from 9-iipm.

ICE HOCKEY PLAYERS: New and old players — come tc the team mesting tonight, Fri., 12/3 at 5:30pm in the Gund Game Room.
Prepare to dominatel!!

CO-REC BOWLING: This Friday is the next to last regular season game, A championship game will be held on 12/13. For
further informaiion, call Kate, PBX 2229.

VOLLEYBALL CLUB: There wiil be a short meeting Sun., 12/5 at 6:30pm in Gund Game Room. We are attempting to reorganize,
and the Club's continued operation is dependent upon a positive show of interest. New Members Welcome. Regrets:
call Todd, PBX 2442,

LOST: My wallet, If you take everything elee, please return my ID so I won't have to pay $6 for another one. Thanks,
Call Chris Northrup, PBX 2430.
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